ST MARY'S CE FIRST ACADEMY & NURSERY

MARSTON ROAD, WHEATON ASTON, STAFFORD ST19 9PQ

TEL: 01785 840314 www.st-marys-wheatonaston.staffs.sch.uk

Executive Principal: Mr R Dickson
Head of School: Mrs N R Brennan

E mail: <u>office@st-marys-wheatonaston.staffs.sch.uk</u>



11th February 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

Wednesday is 'Wear a Colour Day'

As a Federation, we continue to develop our support for the mental health and well-being of our children and young people. With the issue of mental health beginning to get the attention it deserves, we have received a wonderful suggestion from one of our pupils and are keen to support his initiative.

Therefore, on Wednesday 16th February 2022 we request that pupils wear a coloured item, this could be an item of there favourite colour.

Pupils are still expected to wear their school uniform but can wear a coloured item of clothing or an accessory of their choice. It might be a scarf, socks, headband, plain T-shirt. These are just some suggestions pupils may have their own ideas on how to express themselves.

To reiterate it is one item that can be worn with their uniform and not a whole outfit.

We would be grateful to receive donations of £1, which will be forwarded to a charity that supports the mental health, and well-being of children and young people.

As mentioned previously, this is the idea of one of the pupils in our Federation who is keen to support others. His kindness and generosity of spirit is something that we are very proud to promote.

We hope that you are able to support us in this venture and thank you in anticipation.

Yours sincerely

Mr R Dickson

Executive Principal





